
 Term 4 
2019 

Ecclesiastes 7:14 
In the day of prosperity be joyful, 

    But in the day of adversity consider: 
         Surely God has appointed the one as well as the other, 
             So that man can find out nothing that will come after him 
__________________________________________________________________________  

Dear Parents 

The 4th Term is well underway, and it is with grateful hearts that we approach the final 
stretch of 2019. The Cambridge exams have commenced, and we trust that our 
students and visiting students are well prepared! We keep them in prayer as they write 
exams, applying the knowledge they have attained during the year.  
 

 

Entrepreneurs’ Day 2019 
 

We ended off last term on a high note with our annual Entrepreneurs Day. Well done 
to the high school students who participated in this event. What a privilege to see our 
students practically applying vital business skills!  
 

 

 

 



School Photos 
The School Photos taken last term are now available for viewing and ordering. 

You can log into www.creativeview.co.za and follow the instructions below. They are 
of an excellent quality and such a lovely idea for end of the year presents  
 
Packages: 

• Package A: Two of each sizes: 8x12, 6x9 and 4x6  @ R100 
• Package B: One 8x12, three 6x9 and three 4x6 @R100 

Single photos: 
• 8x12 @R60 
• 6x9 @R30 
• 4x6 @R15 

How to order: 
1. Click on the Andrews Academy school emblem above to be taken to the school's gallery 
2.  Email; 
• The Package number, 
• Photo number, 
• Photo size, 
• Quantity 
• and "Andrews school photos" in the subject to andre@creativeview.co.za  
3. Orders closes on 31 October 2019 
4. You will receive a invoice with banking details on it 
5. After proof of payment is received the photo will be printed and delivered to the school 
after the order dead line 

 

For any queries, please email Louise on: andre@creativeview.co.za  

 

Christmas Carols 
 

Andrews Academy will be hosting the annual Carols by Candlelight on 
Friday, 22 November 2019 on the lawn at Baker House at 18:30 If it rains, 
the Carol evening will be held at Andrews House. Please come and 
support our children in worshipping our Lord. 
  

 

 Andrews Preparatory and Foundation Prize Giving 
 

Andrews Preparatory School will be hosting the Prep. School and Foundation prize 
giving ceremony on Tuesday, 27th November 2018, at the high school’s newly 
renovated hall. The programme is as follows: 
 
18:00 Arrival of Prep School parents & students 
18:30 Andrews Preparatory Awards 
19:30 Arrival of Foundation parents & students and refreshments for all 
20:00 Foundation Awards  
 
We look forward to celebrating all the students’ achievements with you. Please send 
your RSVP to Jacqui - office@andrewsacademy.co.za for catering purposes. 
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Andrews Academy 10th Annual Prize Giving 
Ceremony 

 
We will be hosting our 10th Annual Prize Giving Ceremony, and 
Graduation Farewell on Friday, 29th of November 2019 and not on 
Saturday the 30th as stated on the calendar. This prize giving is for the IGCSE, AS/ A 
Level students and parents. We look forward to celebrating this prestigious event with 
you. Please see the invitation to this event below.  
 
We will also be bidding our graduates of 2019 farewell on this evening. 
 
Should you have any questions, please contact Jacqui or Dee at the office – 
office@andrewsacademy.co.za.  
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Eisteddfod 2019 

Congratulations to  all our students who participated in Eisteddfod 2019. The 
Eisteddfod ensemble singers (Pictured below) received Gold for their performance of 
“Millenium Prayer”, which was originally performed and composed by Cliff 
Richard for the turn of the century. 

 

 

 

 

Caryn Andrews (keyboard) and 

Jennifer de Freitas (drums) 

accompanying the girls 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eisteddfod Ensemble Singers: 

Atarah, Moruo, Lilly, Emily, Ruhani 



Congratulations!!!! 
We are so pleased with Karlie Booysen who obtained a Gold and two Bronze medals 

at the South African Gymnastics Games in September. Well done Karlie!  

 

 

 

 

In Memorium:     Rev. Dr. Morgan Ellis 

The founding headmaster of both Saheti School and 

Bishop Bavin School – St Georges, and honorary Rector of 

Andrews Academy, Reverend Doctor Morgan Ellis sadly 

passed away. 

He served as a lecturer at the Johannesburg Teacher’s 

Training College before he was appointed to be the 

founding head of Saheti School. He served at the school 

from 1974 to 1990 before he was invited to become the 

founding head of Bishop Bavin School in Bedfordview. 

While at Saheti, Rev Dr Ellis was influential in establishing 

several traditions, including the school song and the 

design of the school badge. After serving almost 40 years 

in the education sector he was named as the longest 

serving head in the Independent Schools Association. 

Rev Dr Ellis attained his Master’s degree in Education and his Doctorate in Philosophy. 

He was also an Anglican Church priest. In his retirement, he continued to preach and 

was appointed as the honorary Rector of Andrews Academy.  

Uncle Morgan, as we affectionately referred to him, was due to preach at our 

Ascension Day service at school which would have been his last sermon. He 

unfortunately fell ill and passed away two weeks later. Uncle Morgan was a dear 

friend, Uncle to Caryn, Principal to Christian and mentor to our students and staff. He 

is greatly missed and is at peace with the Lord. 

 

 
 



In Memorium:     Mr Dan Dobrowsky 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A good friend, poet and mentor; Dan Dobrowsky was man who had time for everyone and 

was willing to share the gospel at any event and on any occasion. He often attended our 

Awards Evenings and Ascension Day services. He had an amazing sense of humour and was 

one of the most positive individuals that you could wish to meet. 

Dan passed away in September after a short illness and we will miss his catch phrase: 

“It’s a good day to be alive”. One of his poems (above) is a wonderful example of Dan’s 

love for the Lord and his encouragement for others. 

 

 

 
 

Maths Tutor available 
 
I can help you with IGSCE Maths and AS level Pure Maths P1 as well as the prep school levels. 
 
Sessions can take place either at Andrews Academy or I will travel to you. 
 
I have been teaching and tutoring maths for the last fifteen years, including two years at Andrews 
Academy. I am registered with SACE (The South African Council for Education) as well as being a 
long-standing member of AMESA (Association of Mathematical Educators of South Africa). 
 
You can get in touch with me, Guy Drew, anytime either by phone, sms, whatsapp or by email. 
 
072 623 3407      or     guy@ultradistance.co.za    
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